
VIA EMAIL 

August 11, 2022 

Re:  Request for Records: BCLC File 22-028 

British Columbia Lottery Corporation (BCLC) writes further to your July 8, 2022 request under B.C.’s Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act (FIPPA) and email correspondence between you and BCLC from July 11, 
2022 to July 15, 2022. 

Your original request was for: 

“.... the Lotto Max game... the number of lottery tickets sold across Canada for past draws between 1st 
January 2021 and 30th June 2022.” 

“.... the Lotto 649 game... the number of lottery tickets sold across Canada for past draws between 1st 
January 2021 and 30th June 2022.” 

You added to this request via email on July 14, 2022 to include: 

“for each draw between January 1, 2021 and June 30, 2022… include the size of the jackpot” 

You further clarified this request via email on July 15, 2022 to be for: 

“the number of plays and the amount of potential jackpot that could be won for each Lotto Max play 
(both including and excluding free plays) across Canada for all draws between 1st January 2021 and 30th 
June 2022." 

 “the number of plays and the amount of potential jackpot that could be won for each Lotto 6/49 play 
(both including and excluding free plays) across Canada for all draws between 1st January 2021 and 30th 
June 2022." 

In accordance with section 6(2) of FIPPA, BCLC has created two records, enclosed, in response to your request. The 
records represent information pertaining to the Lotto Max game and the Lotto 6/49 game. The information is 
categorized into the following columns: draw date, national number of plays sold (including free plays), national 
number of plays sold (excluding free plays), estimate jackpot amount, and jackpot win or roll, between January 1, 
2021 to June 31, 2022. 

To assist your understanding of the records, BCLC interprets the phrase “amount of potential jackpot” to mean the 
estimated jackpot amount at the time a given draw takes place. Accordingly, the column entitled “Estimated 
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Jackpot” represents the potential amount of jackpot that could be won. The column entitled “win or roll” shows if 
the estimated jackpot was won or was carried over to the next draw date.  
 
BCLC notes that it only collects the information described above for the province of B.C. Hence, some information 
in the records originated from other provincial lottery corporations and was not independently audited by BCLC for 
the purpose of this request.  

These records may be published a minimum of five business days after release at: 
https://corporate.bclc.com/who-we-are/corporate-reports/reports-disclosures.html 

If you have any questions or concerns regarding BCLC’s processing of your request, please contact me at 
adawong@bclc.com, via mail or at (250) 852-5674. 

Additionally, under section 52 of FIPPA, you may ask the Information and Privacy Commissioner to review this 
reply to your request for information.  You have 30 business days from the receipt of this notice to request a 
review by writing to: 

Office of the Information and Privacy Commissioner for British Columbia  
P.O. Box 9038, Station Provincial Government 

Victoria, BC  V8W 9A4 

T (250) 387-5629       F (250) 387-1696    
Email info@oipc.bc.ca   Online www.oipc.bc.ca 

 
Sincerely, 

Ada Wong 
Senior Freedom of Information Analyst 
 
Enclosure 

[original signed by]
























